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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
October 24, 2013
I.
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative by Belinda Shelton Duggan


Trustees present: Diane Barr (Armada), Barbara Brown (Clinton-Macomb), Terri 


Larrew (Harper Woods), Stan Lisica (MacDonald), Bill Grandstaff (Romeo), Ron 


Black (Shelby), Mark Wollenweber (St. Clair Shores), Belinda Shelton-Duggan 



(Troy), Frank Pasternak (Warren).


      Trustees excused:  

Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday (Suburban Library Cooperative).

Guests: Nancy Ehrke, Amanda Osborne, Nancy Todorovich.
II.          Approval of the Agenda

Motion made by Black to approve the Agenda, supported by Larrew. Motion Carried.

III.         Approval of the Minutes

Motion made by Black to approve the September 26, 2013 minutes, supported by 


Lisica. Motion Carried
IV.
      Public Participation

None 
V.       Member Library Concerns

Dale Parus has started work as the new director of the Shelby Township Library. Harper Woods is starting a search for a new director.

VI.       Action Items


A.  Approval of the Bills

Payment of the bills for October 2013 was approved on a motion by Wollenweber, supported by Larrew. Motion Carried.
B.  Budget Reports

    Wollenweber moved to receive and file the September 2013 Budget Reports, 
    supported by Black. Motion Carried.
C. Investment Report/Finance Committee Report
           Wollenweber moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee Report,     supported by Pasternak. Motion Carried.
D. Election of Officers
    As per the Suburban Library Cooperative Board Bylaws, the election of officers 
    must be held at the annual meeting in October, the beginning of our fiscal year. It 
    has been past practice that the Vice-Chairperson assume the position of 
    Chairperson. Black nominated Stan Lisica, former Vice-Chairperson as 
    Chairperson; Frank Pasternak as Vice-Chairperson; Terri Larrew as Secretary; and  

    Diane Barr, Barbara Brown, and Ronald Black for the Finance Committee. All 
    nominations were accepted. Black made a motion to appoint the officers as stated.     The motion was supported by Wollenweber. Motion Carried.

Stan Lisica, as the newly appointed Chairperson, presided over the remainder of the meeting.  
E. Banking Resolution
   Wollenweber made a motion to approve the 2013-14 Banking Resolution as 

    provided, supported by Duggan. Motion Carried.

F. Copier Lease
   The lease for the current copier/printer is set to expire at the end of the year. Pricing 
   was received for a new copier/printer capable of doing black & white as well as 
   color copies. Premier Business Products Inc. pricing was less than our current 
   company and includes maintenance. They have also agreed to pay off the costs of   

   our current lease and the costs of returning the old machine. Wollenweber made a 
   motion to approve a new lease for a color copier/printer with Premier Business 
   Products, Inc., supported by Grandstaff. Motion Carried.
G. Zinio Purchase
          The Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council recommend spending $50,000 



as budgeted toward the purchase of a Zinio subscription of on-line magazines for 



member libraries. Troy Library already subscribes with Zinio, and would be                       provided with centralized purchasing funds to cover 7 months of their costs until               they could join the SLC group.  Wollenweber made a motion to approve the                       purchase of the Zinio on-line magazine subscription with Troy Library being                      compensated until they could join the SLC group. The motion was supported by                Duggan. Motion Carried.
H. Standards & Policies Committee Recommendation

1.  Payment Types

The Standards & Policies Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Committee recommend adding two new payment types (Cancel – Found on Shelf & Cancel – Staff Error) to explain why bills were cancelled. Wollenweber made a motion to approve the two new payment types, supported by Barr. Motion Carried.
I.       Shared Technology Committee Recommendation

1.    Deep Freeze Renewal

The Shared Technology Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council recommend the purchase of a 3 year maintenance agreement with Deep Freeze, a replacement of the security software HDD Sheriff. Due to cost cutting measures the Cooperative can absorb the costs of this purchase. Duggan made a motion to approve the purchase of a 3 year maintenance agreement with Deep Freeze, supported by Wollenweber. Motion Carried.
VII. Information Items
A.       Director’s Report
    Buss and Company started the annual audit yesterday. The Cooperative is 

    coordinating the MILibraryCard program as a replacement for Michicard. Tammy 

    attended the MLA annual conference. The programming was good, but the 

    Conference was not well attended.          

B.       Items for November Agenda

     Nothing at this time.

VIII.  Next Meeting


The next Board Meeting will be Thursday, November 21, 2013 at the Suburban Library 
        Cooperative. 
  IX. Adjournment



      Pasternak moved to adjourn at 7:25 p.m., supported by Barr. Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:










Terri Larrew, Secretary
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